LETTER OF NOTIFICATION – 5

DELETION

(Certificate, Degree, Option, Organizational Unit)

1.
Institution submitting request: University of Arkansas Fayetteville

2. 
Contact person/title: Dr. Terry Martin, Vice Provost for Academic Affairs

3. 
Phone number/e-mail address: (479) 575-2151 (tmartin@uark.edu)
4. 
Proposed effective date: Fall 2016
5. 
Title of certificate, degree program, option, or organizational unit: Concentration in Rhetoric, Composition, and Literacy
6. 
CIP Code: 23.0101
7. 
Degree Code: 5310
8. 
Reason for deletion: The English Department is proposing to revise the M.A. Program in English so that it offers a Generalist Concentration and a Specialist Concentration.  The Concentration in Rhetoric, Composition, and Literacy that is currently available in the M.A. program should be deleted because one of the areas available to students in the new Specialist Concentration would be Rhetoric, Composition, and Literacy. 
9. 
Number of students still enrolled in program: 4
10.
Expected graduation date of last student: Summer 2017
11.
Name of courses that will be deleted as a result of this action: None
12. How will students in the deleted program be accommodated?  Students currently pursuing the Concentration in Rhetoric, Composition, and Literacy would be able to complete their degree programs with the concentration.
      Provide documentation of written notification to students currently enrolled in program.

Only one student would still be pursuing the concentration if it were deleted because the other three students are expected to graduate by the summer of 2016.  Below is a copy of the e-mail sent to a student who will enter the M.A. program in the fall of 2015 intending to pursue the concentration through the summer of 2017:

Dear Jane,
I am writing to inform you that the Concentration in Rhetoric, Composition, and Literacy now available through the M.A. Program in English will be cancelled in the fall of 2016.  That semester, the English Department will be initiating a specialist concentration in the M.A. program that will include Rhetoric, Composition, and Literacy as one of several areas in which students can choose to specialize.  However, if you still want to begin the currently available concentration this fall, please know that you will be allowed to complete that concentration even after it is cancelled.

Sincerely,

Patrick J. Slattery
Director of Graduate Studies

Department of English

University of Arkansas
13. Indicate the amount of program funds available for reallocation: N/A (A Generalist Concentration and a Specialist Concentration are being proposed to replace the Concentration in Rhetoric, Composition, and Literacy.  Therefore, the funds will be reallocated to these two new programs.)
14. Provide additional program information if requested by ADHE staff.
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